
Arapahoe County

Board Summary Report

5334 South Prince Street
Littleton, CO 80120

303-795-4630
Relay Colorado 711

File #: 24-678 Agenda Date: 12/10/2024 Agenda #:

To: Board of County Commissioners

Through: Tyler Brown, Sheriff

Prepared By:

Jared Rowlison, Detention Services Bureau Chief

Subject:

Extension of the 2023 Agreement for Services Between Arapahoe County and Arapahoe Library District to
provide Inmate Library Services at the Arapahoe County Detention Facility

Purpose and Request:

The Board of County Commissioners is requested to adopt a resolution approving and authorizing the Chair to
execute a contract extension on behalf of the Arapahoe County Sheriff’s Office for Inmate Library Services at
the Arapahoe County Detention Facility through December 2025.

Background and Discussion: The Arapahoe Library District has provided library services to the inmates at the
Arapahoe County Sheriff’s Office Detention Facility since 1985.  While this is not considered a public branch
of the Arapahoe Library District and is not funded by them, the Detention Facility is a working branch of the
Arapahoe Library District and funding is provided through the Arapahoe County Sheriff’s Office.

The Arapahoe Library District was awarded the contract for Inmate Library Services per a formal solicitation
process.  RFP-17-71 for Inmate Library Services was solicited in 2017 with the option to extend the contract
for up to four subsequent one-year periods.  Due to lack of interest from other library vendors, a Waiver of
Solicitation for one plus four years was approved at a meeting on November 29, 2022.

A new contract was executed on December 8, 2022, with the option to extend for up to four subsequent one-
year periods.  The Sheriff’s Office wishes to extend this contract with Arapahoe Libraries through December
2025.
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Alternatives: As the law library portion of the library services are required by law, the only alternative is to
issue another solicitation for 2025 inmate library services.

Fiscal Impact: The $327,000 cost of the contract is funded through the General Fund Budget and the
Commissary Fund Budget for 2025.

Alignment with Strategic Plan:

☐Be fiscally sustainable

☒Provide essential and mandated service

☐Be community focused

Concurrence: The Arapahoe County Library District is in concurrence with this decision.
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